

Date: January 9, 2018 Time: 12:30-2:15pm Location: Champaign County Community Center, Room C

Chair(s): Stacey Logwood (Prevention and Early Identification) & Tammy Nicholl (Treatment and Recovery Supports)

Attendees: Eric Turnmire/Church of God, Stacy Cox/CCDJFS, Tammy Nicholl, Stacey Logwood, and David Higgins/MHDAS Board, Greg Kimball/Mayor of Mechanicsburg, Karrie Cordial/Champaign Health District, Sheri Haines/Mercy REACH, Ceci Yelton/Consolidated Care Inc., Rita Monaghan/Champaign Co. Common Pleas Court, Ross Cunningham/Recovery Zone, Dave Ervin/West Central Community Corrections

## Committee Goal: Advocate for the prevention of opiate abuse through education and recovery systems.

TOPIC	DISCUSSION	Outcome/Next Steps/Accountable Person
Agenda and Meeting minutes approval	January 2018 agenda and December 2017 meeting minutes were reviewed.	David Higgins motioned to approve the agenda and meeting minutes, seconded by Greg Kimball. All in favor, no opposed, no abstentions. Motion carried.
Committee Workgroup Breakout	<ul> <li>Prevention and Early Identification workgroup discussed marketing and advertising strategies to increase social media followers prior to running</li> </ul>	Ceci Yelton to build a series of messaging promoting and describing Botvin LifeSkills for sharing to social media and websites. Due date March 6th.
	prevention of prescription drug misuse messages. Ideas generated include: high school contest in which students would create table tents, public service announcements and/or social media posts during a	Stacey Logwood to edit name of Champaign County Drug Free Youth Coalition on facebook page to include Opiate Task Force; provide content for contest; secure gift items for weekly give-aways.
	contest with current consumption data/trends as the content.Students would encourage adults to like/share	Team to develop messaging for schools.
	the DFYC Facebook page. The most liked/voted on school via the Drug Free Youth Coalition Facebook page would win a prize (perhaps mini-grant; traveling	Logwood to work with Emily Rozmus and Julie Willoughby for news article development. March rollout.



	trophy, or food party). Need to run weekly give-aways on the page and secure items to give away.	ale by l
	Treatment and Recovery workgroup discussed the thank-you event for first responders during the week of April 9th. Dinner event to occur on 4/12 from 6-7:30; funding from MAT awareness grant to cover \$800 of meal cost. The group decided to use video based testimonials to say thanks and share the story of recovery and hope.  MAT Awareness portion and education is not intended to overshadow the "thank-you" message of the event. Invitation list created: Mayor, County Commissioners, Judge, Police Chiefs, and to invite other key stakeholders.	Kyle Peters and Chris Livingston to identify a church venue.  Sheri Haines to send Mercy REACH testimonial to Tammy for inclusion in program; Rita Monaghan agreed to create video testimonials for the program.  Need to identify all 3 MAT options during education session, then share or highlight local provider story.  Stacy Cox to provide list of EMS and Police Departments to Nicholl.  Eric Turnmire to provide list of pastors to Nicholl.
Updates from State/Region	Tammy Nicholl reported that Ohio Assn. of Behavioral Health Authorities are still finalizing plans to combat first responder compassion fatigue statewide and to recognize these individuals as our local heroes of the opiate epidemic. They have moved the "thank-you" week events from March to the week of April 9th. The association is working to have a statewide proclamation signed by Gov. Kasich, secure funding for insulated mugs (200 per county) with the message "Bringing help, bringing HOPE."  Nicholl also reported that some of the federal CUREs dollars went to establish a statewide addiction hotline. Counties and communities have concerns, as many feel	Treatment and Recovery Workgroup will work to get signed proclamations for these events from our county commissioners and local mayors.



	there will be confusion due to local crisis resource hotlines already being utilized.	
ODH grant application for establishing an Overdose Fatality Review Committee	<ul> <li>Logwood reported that Coroner Dr. Josh Richards was in support of submitting this grant application and signed a letter of support for the project. This grant was submitted on 12/15/17.</li> </ul>	Notice of funded projects expected in February.
OHMAS Strategic Prevention Framework Updates	Logwood reported that Focus Groups for the grant were scheduled for YOUTH on 1/11/2018 (1st group at 5pm; 2nd group at 6pm). Adult Focus Groups will be on 1/18/18 (1st group at 5pm; 2nd group at 6pm). Youth must have parent permission and sign assent forms. Youth will receive a \$20 Subway card for participating. Adults must sign a consent form and will receive a \$30 Kroger card for participating. Sessions will be audio recorded and sent for transcription (per grant requirement).	Opiate Task Force members to continue to recommend/refer participants to the sessions.  Evaluation Committee to review transcriptions of the focus groups once complete and determine an intervening variable (root cause) and local conditions that are contributing to youth prescription drug misuse in the 12-16 population.
Save the Date - CHAMPS fundraiser	Please Save the date 2/22/2018 from 6-8pm for the CHAMPS spaghetti dinner fundraiser; dinner served at 6:30. The event will be held at the River of Life Christian Center on Washington Avenue in Urbana. This youth coordinated and led event will provide dinner, a silent auction, guest speakers and local celebrity table hosts to a night celebrating substance use prevention. For tickets (\$20) call or email Jessica Doggett, jessica doggett@mccesc.org or 652-2646	If you cannot attend this fundraiser, please send donation to: CHAMPS youth Council % Drug Free Youth Coalition PO Box 765 West Liberty, OH 43357
Roundtable	Rita Monaghan shared Pretrial Services Statistical report for year one. (See attachment) Ross Cunningham disseminated Recovery Zone referral packets to the membership and reported that in	



partnership with Urbana Hands of Hope, 41 people visited Recovery Zone for the sober New Year's Eve party. The next sober event will be held on 2/4 for the Super Bowl.

Dave Ervin reported that West Central Community Corrections are adding 3 new classrooms to their facility.

Submitted by: Stacey Logwood, Coalition Coordinator

Approved by:

